

MINUTES of the Meeting of Siggleshorne Parish Council which was held in the School at 7.30pm on
Thursday, 15th November, 2018

3548 PRESENT: Cllrs N. Tomlinson (Vice-Chair) (Chairman absent), P. Chicken, Mrs. K. Arundel and P. Hargreaves, Cllr. Mrs. B. Jefferson and J. Whittle (ER) and four members of the Parish.

3549 APOLOGIES: Cllrs P. Langley and Mrs. J. Palin.

3550 LOCALISM Act 2011. Declarations of pecuniary and non-pecuniary interests-members to declare any interests in items on the agenda and the nature of such interests. No interests were minuted.

3551 MINUTES: The Minutes of the previous meeting held on 13th September 2018 were circulated, read and approved for signature. Proposed by Cllr Chicken, seconded by Cllr Hargreaves, all in favour.

3552 MATTERS ARISING: No matters were minuted.

3553 PLANNING} Liaison with Parish Councils. Vice-Chairman read extract of email from Samm Campbell in which he indicated the Council had convened a Review Panel to look at communications between ER and all Town and Parish Councils, the first public version of the Report available early in 2019. Noted and copy forwarded to Cllr Chicken.

3554 MOBILE SIGNALS: Information received that we had had responses from 02 and EE but await Three and Vodafone.

3555 ENVIRONMENTAL MATTERS:

a) Swings at Bentinck. Now in situ.

b) Gates at Garden Centre. Clerk reported these were installed on 14th September, but she was concerned over the lack of yellow cross hatching through entrance and had written to the Manager as cars had been seen in the parking bay.

c) Cars parked on highways/housing land. Clerk had been informed that it was not illegal to park on grass verges but was illegal when damage was caused. The car currently parked was not on ER/Highways verge, but part of the field entrance. PCSO Dearing had approached owners parking their cars too close to the junction of Old Lane/Main Street make exits very dangerous.

d) Litter. Agree that this was ongoing, and Cllr Hargreaves thanked for the installation of Notices.

e) Removal of hedge, East Lane. Vice-Chairman read extract of email from Carly Jenson in which she indicated that, after inspection at 2, Bentinck removal of laurel, it was not part of the protected hedge by way of Condition 15 of Application 00/01472/PLF. However, the resident had advised that she wished to remove a section of protected hedge to improve visibility, but this would have to be applied for as a Variation of Condition and appropriate fee paid.

3556 VILLAGE ARCHIVES: It was noted that the School would store these documents on our behalf.

3557 ROADS, FOOTPATHS, SEATS etc:

a) Safety Crossing points A1035. Vice-Chairman read extract of email from Jenny Crabbe, but Cllr Mrs. Jefferson had spoken to her with our concerns regarding the lack of warning road signs. It now appeared that we would receive a sign/s warning drivers of people crossing the A1035 close to the bus stop/s. Cllr Mrs. Jefferson thanked for her assistance.

b) Footpath/Trod Gt Hatfield Road. Mark Jessop had contacted the Clerk in that a sub-standard footway without a sealed surface was difficult to maintain and therefore they did not construct this type of facility. Cllr Mrs. Arundel felt as 200 parishioners had signed the recent Petition, this response was rather flippant. However, it was noted that we maybe able to apply for External Funding who could advise us further. Deferred.

3558 POLICE:

a) Clerk had no up to date information from PCSOs.

b) ASB figures. Clerk informed the meeting that between April and September no Notices were issued, but that we had received Community Payback.

c) Police/Crime meeting: Cllr Mrs. Arundel had attended the recent meeting, tabled a booklet, indicating that it was informative and well attended and it was noted that extra Police Officers were joining, and that people must continue to report crime.

3559 VILLAGE VISION: School: Cllr Hargreaves (Hornsea Art Group) reported that they had produced and installed a Mural at Tesco and he hoped to do another one with the help of the School children.

3560 DEFIBRILLATOR-BT box door. Clerk gave a brief resume on the progress of the installation of this machine, the liaison with Yvonne Sykes and Warren Bostock and felt that the position of the same should be left with the experts. Cllr Chicken reported on the poor state of the door and had made enquires regarding its replacement in the sum of £948 +VAT and delivery, but he would endeavour to make further enquiries for its replacement/repair.

3561 FINANCES:

a) Balances Hsbc Community savings £5,049-83 dc/a £10-66

b) Clerk's salary scales: Vice-Chairman produced information regarding revised scales (from NALC) for 2018/19 and it was agreed to adopt SCP 26 =£12.404 x 2 hrs pw x 52 = £1290, and increase of 49p a week, £25.40 pa. Proposed by Cllr Chicken, seconded by Cllr Mrs. Arundel, all in favour.

c) Applications for assistance

i) St Lawrence Church-grass cutting donation. Proposed £125 by Vice-Chairman, seconded by Cllr Chicken, all in favour.

ii) Seaton & Sigglesthorne Village Hall Restoration-donation towards rebuild. Deferred and Clerk requested to ask for the latest audited accounts and would forward to Cllr Chicken. Clerk to invite a representative to attend our next meeting with information on monies raised so far, plans etc.

d) Donations to unregistered charities. Clerk had information that it was not possible for the Parish Council to make donations, only to registered charities.

e) Cheques for payment: The following cheques were presented and approved for payment

P. Arnott & Son, bus shelter repairs	£420-00
B. Basham, hedge trim	£96-00
St Lawrence Church, churchyard expenses	£125-00

3562 CORRESPONDENCE: East Riding Local Plan Review, Consultation times and drop-ins.

3563 ANY OTHER BUSINESS:

a) Clerk read out letter from Cllr Mrs. J. Palin in which she was concerned the Chairman had not organised the co-option of the recent applicant onto the Parish Council and suggested we apologise and invite him to attend meetings as a Councillor as soon as possible.

b) A reminder that the annual School/Village Carol Concert would take place on 18th December at 6pm with the whole village to receive a personal invitation from the children at Sigglesthorne C of E Primary School.

c) Clerk to enquire of Democratic Services on the possible fees to us if an Election is necessary next May.

d) Cllr Mrs. Arundel enquired of the possibility of a Christmas tree for the village.

3564 DATE OF NEXT MEETING: It was declared that the Council would next meet in the School on Thursday, 10th January 2019 at 7.30pm

There being no further business, the meeting was declared closed at 8.30pm.